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MESSAGES FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

Dear Parents, 
 
I take the opportunity to make mention and thank a number of people for their commitment and effort 
throughout the 2019 school year.  I would sincerely like to thank each staff member ς our teacher 
assistants; our office staff and administrative staff; our social worker, our cleaning staff; our grounds, 
canteen, uniform shop staff and our teaching staff, for their wonderful contributions and efforts 
throughout 2019. 
 
We thank the parents of the school for their support and efforts throughout the year. It is terrific to 
have this level of interest displayed in the growth of both the children and the school as a whole.  
 
The School Board and the P&F Committee have been wonderful with their efforts, assistance and 
commitment throughout the school year. We sincerely thank them for what they have accomplished 
and we look forward to a very productive 2020. 
 
Staff 
Several gifted staff members leave us at the end of this school year.  Mrs Agnes Weymouth who joined 
our staff in 1983 and Mrs Lucine Franklin  who joined us in 1996 will both retire.  Mrs Melissa Venema 
will be taking an Educational Assistant position at La Salle College.  We wish each colleague every 
happiness in the coming years.  They have each touched the hearts of fellow staff members, children 
and parents.   
 
²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ DŜƴŜǾƛŜǾŜ ±ŀƭƪƻŦŦ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎΦ  
Elana Sparks will return from her leave to work in Kindy/Pre-Primary. 
 
On behalf ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ƻŦ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎΣ L ƘƻǇŜ ŀƭƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ 
Christmas break. 
 
Assemblies in 2020 
Assemblies in 2020 will be at 9.00am on Friday mornings.  This new time is more compatible with the 
Out of School Care Regulations.  School masses will still be celebrated on Friday mornings, however 
year class masses will be held on Tuesday mornings. 

God Bless ð Greg Green (Principal) 

Reports 
 

Reports will be available on SEQTA for parents to 
access by the close of business on Friday 13th 
December 2019.  Optional Report Interviews by 
telephone will be offered on Wednesday 18th 
December 1:00pm to 3:30pm.  This option will 
be available for parents but not compulsory.   
Please phone the school office to organise a 
telephone appointment on 9294 5500.  Class 
placements for 2020 will be emailed to parents 
on Thursday 23rd January 2020. 

 
LAST DAY FOR 

STUDENTS 2019 
Friday 13 th December 2019  

 
STUDENTS  

RETURN IN 2020 
Monday 3rd  February 20 20 

Prayer 
 

O Lord Jesus, who for 
love of us lay as a 
baby in the manger, 
we thank you that by 
your coming brought 
joy to all the world.  
Help us at this glad 
time to try to make 
others happy for your 
sake. 
 

 

2020  
PUPIL FREE DAYS 

 

Term 1: 
Thursday 9th April 

Term 2: 
Tuesday 28th April 

Term 3: 
Monday 20th July 

Monday 24th August 
Term 4 

Monday 12th October 

mailto:admin@stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au
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SCHOOL FEES 
 

As we are approaching the end of the school year, we ask all families to finalise their account.  Families on 
Direct Debit that have not ceased their payments, will continue to be credited to their account and any 
ǎǳǊǇƭǳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻŦŦǎŜǘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŦŜŜǎΦ   
 
Families who are experiencing difficulties with payment are asked to contact the Principal, Greg Green or 
Finance Officer, Gina Hall. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TERM DATES 2020 

OFFICE OPENS:  Thursday 30 January 2020 

TERM 1 Teachers:  Thursday 30 January to Thursday 9 April 
Students:  Monday 3 February to Wednesday 8 April 
Pupil Free Days: Thursday 9 April 2020 
Public Holiday: Labour Day ς Monday 2 March 2020 

TERM 2 Teachers:  Tuesday 28 April to Friday 3 July 
Students:  Wednesday 29 April to Friday 3 July 
Pupil Free Days: Tuesday 28 April 2020 
Public Holiday: Anzac Day ς Monday 27 April 2020  
Public Holiday: Western Australia Day ς Monday 1 June 2020 

TERM 3 Teachers:  Monday 20 July to Friday 25 September 
Students:  Tuesday 21 July to Friday 25 September 
Pupil Free Days: Monday 20 July 2020 & Monday 24 August 2020 

TERM 4 Teachers:  Monday 12 October to Friday 18 December 
Students:  Tuesday 13 October to Friday 11 December (TBC) 
Pupil Free Days: Monday 12 October 2020 

 
Please note that these are the proposed dates for 2020 and are subject to change.   
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2020 ENROLMENTS 
As the school undertakes the enormous process of preparation for the upcoming school year, it is 
important that we are aware of possible movements both in and out of the school community.  
 
The end of any school year is a busy time for many families in so far as transfers due to work or other 
personal circumstances. With position vacancies in some year levels quickly being filled and with waiting 
lists already resulting for particular areas of the school, it is essential that we are made aware as soon as 
is practicable of either new enrolments or of families who may be transferring. 

Retirement Mass Invitation 
The school community is invited and welcome to attend Mass on Friday 13th December at 9.00am to 
ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ !ƎƴŜǎ ²ŜȅƳƻǳǘƘΩǎ ǊŜǘƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ос ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

 



 

 

 
 

 

SEMESTER TWO REPORTS 
 

As you are aware, the Semester Two school reports will be sent electronically on SEQTA Engage at the end of 
term.  All families would have a link to login to SEQTA Engage from last year.  New families to the school have 
been sent login details.  If you are experiencing difficulties logging in to SEQTA, please email the school office - 
admin@stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au.   
 
To access SEQTA Engage, please use the icon, as pictured below, on the school website home page -  You can 
also set this up as a favourite on your computer. 
 

 
 
ATTENTION YEAR 6 PARENTS 
 
Please be advised your Year 6 child's school reports which are currently on SEQTA, are available to view until 
Friday 10th January 2020. 
 
After this date, you will no longer be able to access SEQTA to obtain any reports for your Year 6 student, 
therefore we recommend you print or save a copy for your records. 
 

 
 

2020 BOOK LISTS ï Chair Bags and Homework Bags 
 

!ƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƛƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪ ƭƛǎǘǎ ŦƻǊ 
2020 was sent home on the 28th October 2019.  
Booklists are also available to view on the school 
website: 
https://www.stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au/parent-
information/  
 
If your child requires a Chair Bag or Homework Bag 
for 2020 they will not be available to purchase until 
the beginning of Term 1, 2020.  If you need to 
purchase a replacement Chair Bag or Homework 
Bag for your child for 2020, please contact the 
office with your details and we will advise you when 
they arrive. 
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STUDENT MEDICATION 

A REMINDER THAT YOU WILL NEED TO PICK UP YOUR CHILDôS MEDICATION  

FROM THE OFFICE OR THE CLASS TEACHER (KINDY/PRE-PRIMARY) AT THE END OF 

THE DAY ON FRIDAY 13th DECEMBER 2019. 

NO MEDICATION IS KEPT ON THE PREMISES DURING THE CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS. 

mailto:admin@stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au
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https://www.stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au/parent-information/


 

 

RE CORNER with Mrs Potts  & Ms Vranjes  

 

 
 
 
 
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL CHRISTMAS HAMPER APPEAL: 
 

Thank you to all families who generously sent in items for the St Vincent de Paul Appeal. Each year 
group filled the boxes to the brim with a variety of items that will surely make Christmas brighter for 
families in need.  The Year Five students helped take the students down and they were received 
appreciatively from representatives of St Vincent de Paul.  Thank you for your support and kindness.  
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Wednesday 11th December  Year 6 Graduation Mass 7pm  
Friday 13th December   End of Year School Mass and Farewell to Mrs Weymouth  
 

2020 SACRAMENTAL DATES 
 
The dates for Sacraments in 2020 have been confirmed by the Parish.  Families may like to note these 
for next year: 

Confirmation  Saturday 16th May at 6.00pm 
Holy Communion Sunday 21st June at 11.00am 
Reconciliation Tuesday 27th October at 6.30pm 

 

CHRISTMAS BLESSINGS 
 
Wishing all thŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻŦ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ ŀ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ  
 

A CHRISTMAS PRAYER 
 

Little baby Jesus was born upon this day 
Lying in a manger, laid upon soft hay. 

His mother Mary cared for him, 
His dad Joseph felt proud, 

To be given such a precious boy, 
They felt safe within Gods plans. 
Shepherds came to greet him, 

Wise men carried gifts, 
And gave them to the baby, 
They knew he would be king. 

 

 
So we too on Christmas day 

Come to worship him. 
And celebrate, with love and hope, 

To play and laugh and sing. 
We love the lights upon the tree, 

The presents and the food. 
We share this special time together 

And say our God is good. 
So good he sent us Jesus 

To walk and shine the way, 
For us all to follow him, 

Into a heavenly day. 
 

Amen 
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SWIMMING LESSONS FOR 2020 
 

Next year the interm swimming lessons for Year 4-6 will be an 8 day series in the first 2 weeks of Term 
1! The students start school on Monday the 3rd of February 2020 and swimming lessons start on 
Wednesday the 5th of February 2020.  For this reason we will send out the note and enrolment form this 
year.  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǎŀŦŜ ǎǇƻǘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ Řŀy 
back next year (The Monday).   Swimming lessons for the Year 1 - 3 students will be in Term 2. 
 

THANK YOU 
 

Thank you all parents, family members and friends who helped in any way to make our sporting events a 
success. Your help was greatly valued and enabled our students to have opportunities that they 
otherwise would not have. 
 

 
FIRST LEGO LEAGUE 
 

On Wednesday the 27th of November several members of the Year 5 and 6 Robo Club travelled to 
Gooseberry Hill Primary School to compete in the First LEGO League. This competition challenges 
students to build a robot that will complete a series of challenge tasks. Students also explore modern 
science issues, this year's topic focused on urban planning. Our students tackled the issue of climate 
change by researching sustainable transport and designing more appealing but sustainable bus stops. 
Our students have been working tirelessly since the start of August and really impressed the judges with 
their well-articulated explanation of their robot design and their attempt at more complicated 
programming with variety of sensors. Our team was rewarded for their efforts as they won the 2019 
Gooseberry Hill Regional Robot Design award.  Congratulations to our team members for all their hard 
work and thank you to Mrs Garniss for attending the event and cheering us on. 

City Builders 
Logan Dean Imogen Sell 
Lewis Williams Deacon Matthews 
Ethan Johnston Mason Cathcart 
Brayden Saunders Jack Markham 
 

 
 

Thank you to all the families that have supported our co-curricular robotics this year. We cannot wait to 
see more eager little faces attending our clubs in 2020. Next year we will run 3 robotics clubs catering 
for students from Years 1-6. Information for these clubs will be released to the school community in the 
first week of 2020. Merry Robo-Xmas and have a coding summer! 
 

Ms Wicksey   
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MUSIC TUITION 
 

PIANO 
tƛŀƴƻ ¢ǳƛǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  vǳŀƭƛŦƛŜŘ ŀƴŘ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ  Students prepared for Catholic 
Performing Arts Festival, also exams (A.M.E.B) or just for fun.  Please phone Jennifer on 0427 376 361 of 9255 
2790 

 

MUSIC LESSONS 
 

Have you thought about music lessons for your child? Learning a musical instrument can help your child reach 
their potential.  Different studies have shown that music helps with brain development ς exercising the left side 
of the brain assists with reasoning and processing language.  Music helps children to focus and relieves stress.  It 
is a form of self-expression.  Learning music is not easy, but it will boost self-confidence, and instil the core skills 
of application and perseverance. Playing music is fun! 
 

Enrolments are now being taken for 2020.  Please complete the attached form and either email it or return it to 
the front office at school. If you have any questions, please call Kathryn Neve on 9274 1714 or email 
tuition@musicmart.com.au  
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UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Last day of trading for 2019 for the Uniform Shop will be Wednesday 11th December 2019 from 
8.40am to 2.45pm.   
 
The Uniform Shop will open on Thursday 30th January 2020 from 9.30am to 2.00pm and on Saturday 
1st February 2020 from 9am to 1.00pm. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

HOLIDAY OPENING TIMES 2019/2020 
 

Wednesday 11th December 2019 

8.40am to 2.45pm 
 

Thursday 30th January 2020 

9.30am ï 2.00pm 
 

Saturday 1st February 2020 

9.00am ï 1.00pm 

 
 

SPORTS SHOES 
 

At the end of the year, sometimes families purchase new school shoes.  I would respectfully ask parents 
to be mindful of the school uniform code when making purchases.  Parents are asked to ensure that 
their children wear sports shoes that are conservative in style and definitely not fluoro to school.  A 
shoe that is predominately black or white would be acceptable. Some minor colouring in the shoe 
detailing may be unavoidable and this is also acceptable. 

    

       
The everyday shoe outside of sports remains strictly a black lace up shoe. 
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OSHC 
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CHRISTMAS EVE NATIVI TY PLAY: If your child would like to be involved with our  
annual Christmas Nativity Play at the Christmas Eve 6:00pm  Mass please either see Melissa 
Doyle or contact the Parish office on 9294 3504 for more information.   The next meeting will 
be on Tuesday 10th December at 3.00pm 
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS : Our Parish Anointing Mass for the sick will be held on  
Tuesday 17 th  December commencing at 10:00am  (there will be  NO 9:00am Mass)  If 
you are able to bring a plate please write you name on the list in the Church foyer. All family 
and friends are invited to come along.  
 
PARISH RECONCILIATION: As we prepare ourselves for Christmas and  the coming of our 
Saviour, let us a prepare ourselves spiritually to receive Christ into our hearts. We can do this 
as a community on Wednesday 18 th  December at 7:00pm . Through this special liturgy we 
are seeking Godôs  forgiveness and preparedness to receive the Saviour. 
 
PARISH BUSY BEE:  Our next Busy Bee will be held on Satu rday 21 st  December from 
9.30am - 12 noon . We will need help with cleaning the Church and grounds. We would also 
like a few people to help with providing morning tea & lunch. If you are able to help please put 
your name down on the list in the foyer. Thanks you for your service and may God Bless You. 
 
NEW YEARS EVE THANKSGIVING MASS: Please join us at the 9:00am Mass on 
Tuesday 31 st  December to  give thanks for the past year. 
 
NEW YEARS DAY MASS: On Wednesday 1st January there will be no 9:00am Mass. 
There will be Mass at 7:00pm to pray for blessings for the New Year. 
 
NEW MASS TIMES 2020: As of the 1st  January there will be no Monday Mass.  If you 
would like to attend Mass on a Monday, St Brigidôs Midland have Mass at 8:00am.  
 
ANNIVERSARY BLESSINGS: If you are celebrating a milestone Anniversary( 25th, 50th, 
60th etc ) in 2020  and would like to be included on our Anniversary list or you would like a 
Papal Blessing Certificate (cost $70), please contact the Parish office with your details.  
 
COLUMBAN CALENDA R 2020:  Now available at the Piety Stall for only $10.00   
 
CHRISTMAS RAFFLE : Win a beautiful Nativity set. Tickets $2 each or 3 tickets for $5 .  
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ST. ANTHONYõS CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 6 TH, 2019  
 

Dear Parents 
 

As you will no doubt be aware the children are getting very excited about the prospect of 

performing their items for THIS FRIDAYôS school concert.   In order that the evening runs 

smoothly and that both performers and audience have a most enjoyable time, we ask that you 

read the following information CAREFULLY. 
 

**  ALL Children- PRE-PRIMARY to Year 6 are to ASSEMBLE in their CLASSROOMS  by 
6.15pm  

 

**  CONCERT BEGINS AT 6.45pm  SHARP  !!! 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

1. Please ensure that children eat well before the concert as they CANNOT bring FOOD, 

DRINKS or torches to their sitting area. 
 

2. PRE PRIMARY children to be collected after their item in the SCHOOL HALL. 
 

3. At the conclusion of the concert   children and parents will be directed to the following 
separate areas for pick-up. 

 PLEASE LISTEN FOR DIRECTIONS SO THAT THIS CAN BE DONE IN AN ORDERLY 

MANNER  é. i)   YEARS 1 & 2 to SCHOOL HALL 
    ii)   YEARS 3 & 4 to THEIR CLASSROOMS 
   and iii)   YEARS 5 & 6 to SCHOOL HALL 
 

4. Children should come dressed in costumes as requested by teachers. 
 

5. Children will NOT be permitted to RUN AROUND the  oval or to be near the STAGE 

area. 
 

6.        St. Anthonyôs School is a NO SMOKING zone, please respect this rule. 
 

7.        Our concert is a very special family night and we welcome all members of your families, both 
young and old.  Much time and effort has gone into the preparation and planning of such an 

evening and out of respect for the performers we ESPECIALLY request that ……. 
  

   **     ALL PARENTS REMAIN FOR THE DURATION OF THE CONCERT  
  

   **    PEOPLE REFRAIN FROM CHATTING DURING  THE ITEMS. 
 

 **    Parents supervise smaller children and DO NOT allow them 
        to sit with the performers as this can be very distracting for them. 
 

     **    ALL STUDENTS from Years 1 - 6 to remain seated WITH THEIR TEACHERS 

           for the duration of the concert.  
 

**    OLDER SIBLINGS ATTENDING, i.e. ex-students,  refrain from playing on the oval  
        and wandering around the school buildings for the duration of the concert so as not to 
disturb the children performing. 
 

8.     The parking area outside the Administration Block will be reserved  for Staff Parking  
 (on both sides).  The parking bays will be marked off with ‘witches hats’. 
 

9. DISABLED PARKING for people with ACROD cards will be available in front of the  
 Admin. Block and in the dropoff/pickup zone in front of the PP & Year 1 Classroom block. 
  

The Staff and Students of St. Anthonyôs thank you for your support and 
encouragement and hope you all have a most enjoyable evening. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Swan View Dental Therapy 

Centre Holiday Notice.  
 

Holiday Greetings from all the staff at the Swan 

View Dental Therapy Centre. We hope your 

ÈÍÎÑÉ×ÊÓ̃Ød ÙÊÊÙÍd ×ÊÒÆÎÓd ÒÊ××ÞdÆÓÉdÇ×ÎÌÍÙdÔÛÊ×d

the holidays but in case of an  emergency please 

contact the clinics open below:  

 

Thursday the 19th of December  

Camboon DTC 9276 2488 Open 8:00AM - 4:00PM.  

Friday the 20 th of December - Friday the 17 th of January  

Mt Henry DTC 9313 0552 Open 8:15AM - 4:30PM.  

Monday the 20 th of January -  Friday the 31 st of January  

Guildford DTC 9279 5869 Open 8:00AM - 4:00PM.  

Monday the 3 rd  of February  

Middle Swan DTC 92507342 Open 8:00AM - 4:00PM.  

 

We reopen Tuesday the 4 th of February at 8:00AM.  
 

For after - hours emergencies and on the weekend please call 1800 098 8 18  

or contact your local private dentist.  

A friendly reminder also to children going off to high school next year, they are still eligible 

up until year 11 or the age of 17 to be seen by us. Appointments will be posted to the address 

on file when they are  due for their check up.   Merry Christmas and Happy New Year J 

Swan View Dental Therapy Centre.  
 

 

 
   

      

Early in 2020, Mercedes College will commence interviewing Year 4 & Year 5 students who are 

due to start Year 7 in 2022 & 2023 respectively.  If you are considering enrolling your daughter 

and have not yet requested a Prospectus, please contact Mrs Julie Lamb on 9323 1340 as soon 

as possible.  

 

Enquiries are also welcome for places in Year 7 for 2020 and 2021.   For more information 

please refer to the College website, www.mercedes.wa.edu.au. 
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